## AQUATICS ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT

## REGULAR MEETING THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2016, AT 1:30 P.M.

A regular meeting of the Aguatics Advisory Committee (AAC) was called to order by the Chairman, Brian K. Stack, at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, February 11, 2016, in the Board Room at Gateway Complex.

Present, in addition to the Chairman, were Judith L. Morton, Vice Chairman, Dale O. Attendance Revnolds, Secretary, Norman P. Gorsuch, E.J. Koch, and Carol A. Meehan. Also attending were Leslie Birdsall, President, and Mary Lou Delpech, Secretary, GRF; Jeffrey P. Matheson, Director of Resident Services; Hideyo Routh, Head Lifeguard; and one resident.

The report of the Committee's regular meeting of January 14, 2016, was approved as Report presented.

Approved

Sara Jane McDowell asked the Committee to have the locker rooms at Hillside up to Residents' normal heat temperature once the pool opens. Mr. Matheson said that he will arrange Forum for that to happen.

Mr. Reynolds was asked to create an article for the Rossmoor News about issues Rossmoor regarding the Del Valle pool. The topics to be discussed are time spent in the Jacuzzi News for health reasons and information regarding the opening of Hillside and Dollar Pools Article on March 1, 2016.

The Chairman announced that the next Swimming Save Lives class will be held the Swimming week of May 16-20 from 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. He noted that, based upon the Saves Lives reservation list, the class will be full.

Class

Mr. Reynolds presented the pool numbers for January 2016. In addition to the normal Pool report for pool numbers, Mr. Matheson presented a new report titled "Del Valle Attendance Aquatics and Fitness Registration, January, 2016". This report integrates fitness attendance numbers, room and pool class numbers, trainer activity, and pool attendance numbers. Mr. Matheson stated that, once the Del Valle renovation is completed, he will provide attendance numbers for the entire facility.

Mr. Matheson reported that the GRF has entered into an agreement with ELS Update on Architecture and Urban Design and The Sports Management Group to move forward Del Valle on the first phase for the renovation of the Fitness Center. Further out reach will Renovation continue with the appropriate groups to assist in determining what should be done Project given budget issues.

Mr. Matheson submitted a report to the Committee to consider formalizing a policy Rules regarding lap swimming in the exercise pool when other people are in the shallow Specific area.

to the Del Valle **Pools** 

Following discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Stack and seconded by Ms. Meehan to revise the current Rules Specific to the Del Valle Pools to specify that lap swimming must take place either in the deep end of the Exercise Pool or in the adjacent Lap Pool. A vote on the motion was taken, and the motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Proposed
Revision
to Specific
Pool Rules
Approved

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

Adjournment/

The next regular meeting of the Committee will be held on Thursday, March 10, 2016, at 1:30 p.m. in the Board Room at Gateway Complex.

Meeti

Next Meeting 3/10/16

Brian K. Stack, Chairman Aquatics Advisory Committee

DOR/kv